
Rumney Conservation Commission Minutes November 8, 2023 

Meeting called to order 7;00 PM 

Members present: Janice Mulherin Chair, Blake Allen, Joel Grass, Judith Saum, and Maggie Brox 

The minutes of the October 11 meeting were approved unanimously. 

The Conservation Matters article for the Record Enterprise about the Rest Area was approved. 

Correspondence: 

RCC received a nice thank you note from Eli our camper we sponsored for a week at Barry 

Conservation Camp this past summer. 

An Expedited Min Impact permit application for Doubleday & Houle file # 2023-02321, Map 12 

Lots 3-4 was received. 

More info is needed to complete the dredge and fill file # 2023-02409 Map 12 Lot 8-02 (106 

Water St- the crutch mill). 

 

We decided that RCC should have their own email address in order to facilitate communications with 

residents and other interested parties. 

Janice and Judith attended the annual NHACC workshops meeting Nov 4 and were both impressed with 

the workshops.  

The weed fabric that was put down in the Spring in hopes of controlling some of the knotweed has been 

pulled up for the winter.  

Janice will write up a draft of the Town Report and send around for members input and approval. 

Several ideas for what to do with the Rest Area were discussed such as an EV charging station. 

Blake also brought up the importance of getting shoreland info to residents and how to go about getting 

the info to them.  

Meeting adjourned 7:45 PM 

Next meeting Dec 13, 7:00 PM 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Maggie Brox  

 

 


